
 

 
 

 
Friday 7 July 2023 
 
OIA IRO-439 
Name:
Email: @gmail.com  
 
Kia ora 
 
Official information request regarding private leak – Reference HCC597947. 
 
Thank you for your official information request dated Thursday 25 May 2023. You requested 
schematics of all water works, including water supply line and drainage lines, in the vicinity of the 
leak, property border lines and any council or entity policy documents regarding the point of supply. 
You also requested all documentation as part of the above job investigation. 
 
We have considered your request in accordance with the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) and determined that we are able to grant your request in full. 
 
The information you have requested is enclosed in our email to you. Pursuant to Section 7(2)(a) of 
the Act, some information has been redacted as it is personal about private individuals.  
 
Point of supply information can be found on pages five to seven of the Hutt City Water Supply Bylaw 
1997. In addition to the schematic, we have provided two maps from the Geographical Information 
Systems (GIS) For context, green lines are stormwater, red Lines are wastewater and dark blue lines 
are drinking water. The light blue lines around your premises in image two are your property 
boundary and the staggered lines within show the private three waters infrastructure. You can find 
further information on the Regional Water Stormwater Wastewater app (ArcGIS). 
 
Prior to October 2020, HCC did not designate non-firefighting watermains (rider mains) installed in a 
private right of way as public assets. They remained private, and were the responsibility of the 
property owners using them. The point of supply in these instances was the first Gate Valve on the 
connection to the council watermain. The Gate Valve acts as the point of supply between the public 
(council) and private assets. It can be used to isolate the watermain to undertake maintenance or 
repairs. Since 2020, HCC has required new rider mains installed in private property to be within 
council easements and to be designated as public assets. The point of supply in these instances is the 
toby (service valve). 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
 

Team Lead, Communications and Engagement 
  





   Service Request Data – OIA IRO-239 Job Sheet – Update sent 13 July 2023  

        24/06/23 14:46 
20/06/2023 HJR - I have 
sent out the SS Letter again 20/06/2023 HJR - I have sent out the SS letter again   

 



























































 

       
     




